
Tennessee Gas Pipeline
RECEIVED }IAR 11 olf .,

hr\
Gompany, L.L.C.
a Kinder Morgan company

March 7,2014

Mr. Byron Coy, P.E.
Director, Eastern Region, PHP-100
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Admini stration
Office of Pipeline Safety
820 Bear Tavern Road, Suite 103

West Trenton, NJ 08628

Re: Docket No. PHMS A-2006-26618
Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company's Niagara Spur Loop Line 2308-200 Class Location
Special Permit

Dear Mr. Coy:

On March 17,2008, Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, LLC (TGP) received notice of the
granting of a special permit by the Pipelines andHazardous Materials Safety Administration
(PHMSA) to operate Line 2308-200, the Niagara Spur Loop Line, at 877 psig in a Class

Location 3 area near Lockport, New York.

On May 30,2012,TGP received notice granting the continuation of the special permit, including
an amendment to include an additional contiguous segment.

Please be advised that TGP completed a project last year that replaced the portion of the Niagara
Spur Loop Line subject to the aforementioned special permit. You were notified via email

August 30,2013, that excavation for the replacement had commenced. This portion of the line

was replaced with pipe commensurate with the Class 3 location. The pipeline replacement was

placed into service October 10, 2013. Consequently, TGP is notifying you herewith that there is

no longer a need for the special permit and is requesting its cancellation.

Sincerely,

Reji George
Director - Compliance, Codes & Standards
Kinder Morgan, Inc.

1001 Louisiana Street o Houston, fX 77002 o (713) 420-2600


